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SGRA


Licensing Section (Ref: Youngs & Co Brewery)

Royal Borough of Kingston

Guildhall

Kingston upon Thames

Surrey KT1 1EU







20th July 2005


Dear Sir/Madam


Ref:  Youngs and Co Brewery,  and the application by the
Spring Grove pub to extend opening hours and to permit live music every night

We are writing on behalf of the Spring Grove Residents' Association (SGRA) in connection with the application by the Spring Grove pub to extend the opening hours until 12.30am every night of the week, to have live music every night until 11.30 plus an extra hour’s extensions on all Bank Holiday Sundays and Mondays, a week at Christmas, Easter and 7 other event days.

Firstly, we would like to give you some background information on the SGRA.  The organisation was founded in the 1970s and now represents the views of over 660 households in 14 streets in the Grove Area of Kingston.   Our objectives are to:


· preserve and improve the local area

· maintain contact with Local Authority Councillors and Officers, the MP, other local residents associations and with the University

· organise and help in social and community events

· disseminate information on local activities, issues and developments through a bimonthly newsletter, which is delivered to every household in our area, through our website, and through the Annual General Meeting to which all residents are invited and which is also attended by the MP, local councillors and representatives of the University and the police.  The members of the SGRA committee are elected at this meeting.

Our area is almost all residential, family-oriented and includes a conservation area.  Since it is centred on the pub (see the attached map) we are directly affected by the activities at the Spring Grove pub.  In the past we have broadly enjoyed good relations with the pub and the brewery has been supportive of a number of community events as has the current publican of the Spring Grove.  However we are VERY concerned that the proposed changes will impact adversely on the local community.  Specific concerns that have been raised within the community since it became aware of the application have included the following:


· The level of noise is likely to increase:   There will be more noise from the pub itself during opening hours, especially if there is live music, and there will be noise after closing time as people disperse.  Longer drinking hours may mean that people dispersing will be noisier than they are now. 

· The noise will occur during the night:  If the pub is regularly open until 12.30 and sometimes until 1.30 the noise will be heard during night-time hours and is likely to lead to sleep deprivation.  


· The extended opening hours may attract people from further afield into the area: and the pub may become favoured by people on pub crawls or looking for ‘night caps’.  This will exacerbate noise levels in all the surrounding streets as drinkers come and go.  More customers will mean more noise from the pub itself.  The impact of extra customers is likely to be worst after the 11pm threshhold at which many other pubs will shut. 


· Noise is undoubtedly a concern to our residents:  At annual AGMs any disruption to the tranquility of this area, particularly noise at night, is frequently raised as a major issue by residents.


· There are concerns that crime, disorder and public nuisance may increase and that this will further stretch the already over-stretched police force.   


· There is likely to be an impact on parking (the pub has no car park).

The community feels that there is plenty of choice of late night drinking and live music already available in Kingston Town Centre and there is no need for more or for this area to become a satellite to the Town Centre or to export the problems of the town centre to the periphery.

We hope that the Council will take note of its own noise management policy which states that “in accordance with current guidance and legislation the hours of 23.00 to 07.00 are considered night time and that protection of sleep disturbance during these hours is of paramount importance to the Council.  Noise from activities carried on beyond 23.00 should not be audible at the nearest residential façade ..”. 

In summary we do not feel that the application will be of any benefit to the community and for the reasons outlined above are concerned that it will have a negative impact on the quality of life for the residents.

Thank you for taking this into consideration

Yours sincerely





 SGRA Chairman



SGRA secretary



[image: image2.jpg]PORT LAND

avow d13149NNdS @

[~ L





Map of the Spring Grove Residents’ Association Area
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